
 
 
 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE (May 19, 2022) – More reliable service and fewer 
canceled trips are the focus of Port Authority’s quarterly service changes that go 
into effect on June 26. 
 
Overall, Port Authority will modify 61 schedules and reduce service by about 4%. 
The changes are based on current ridership and operator availability. 
 
Specific changes include the extension of 69-Trafford service to Forbes Hospital in 
Monroeville, and the incorporation of the Fern Hollow Bridge detour into 
schedules for routes 61A-North Braddock and 61B-Braddock-Swissvale. 
 
Also, effective June 26, the 38-Green Tree “C” variant will be eliminated due to 
low ridership. All 38C trips will be converted to 38G trips.  
 
The 29-Robinson, unable to serve Mahoney Road due to the weight limit of a 
culvert near the intersection of Mahoney Road and Cliff Mine Road, will instead 
use Cliff Mine Road to travel to and from Steubenville Pike.  
 
For a complete list of changes, visit www.PortAuthority.org/ServiceUpdates.  
 
Riders with questions are encouraged to contact Customer Service at 412-442-
2000, on Twitter @PghTransitCare or on live chat at www.PortAuthority.org. 
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